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NOTEA824
5 October 2007 

Dear JSE Stakeholder
The JSE would like to thank you for your participation and support in the recent Orion Release C Dress Rehearsal. Dress Rehearsals of the magnitude conducted on Saturday 29 September 2007 provide the JSE with the opportunity to identify unique scenarios and market interactions which are very difficult to otherwise simulate.

The JSE will not be going live with the Agricultural Market release on 15th October 2007.  As you are aware, extensive software testing was done in our test environments prior to the dress rehearsal. Despite this testing, functionality that worked in our test environments failed during the dress rehearsal due to very specific technical conditions encountered in the dress rehearsal. Monitoring conducted on the day of the dress rehearsal has assisted the JSE to re-create some of these conditions and a task team has been put in place to resolve and then retest these issues. Naturally, this delay is a great disappointment to us, however, the impact of a project of this magnitude means that we need to get it right on go-live.

As a result, the JSE will not be conducting dress rehearsals on 6 October (previously scheduled as provisional) or 13 October 2007 (previously scheduled as the pre-go-live dress rehearsal).

The JSE would like to assure the market that decisions to schedule and/or cancel these dress rehearsals are not taken lightly.

The JSE does not, at this stage, have new go-live dates for the Agricultural and Equity Derivatives markets. We will have to reschedule further market facing testing in due course and will attempt to provide as much notice as possible.  We would also like to request that users of the Agricultural Derivatives market and the Equity Derivatives market reserve the dates earmarked in the original schedule as follows:

             27 October 2007
3rd November 2007

10th November 2007

24th November 2007

1st December 2007

The JSE has had to schedule a Network Switch and Firewall IOS upgrade for Saturday 27 October 2007 (the date for the previously scheduled dress rehearsal contingency for the Agricultural Derivatives market and the second dress rehearsal for the Equity Derivatives market).  These devices govern all connectivity across the four JSE markets. We will therefore require technical participation from all JSE users to confirm and prove the switch upgrade.  Kindly ensure you have technical staff available to assist the JSE on this day.  A detailed schedule will be issued shortly.

The JSE once again thanks you for your participation and support. We are confident that continued testing will ensure that we have a successful solution implementation and hence we request and urge that you continue to test in the Orion Release C External Test Environment.  The more realistic the testing that takes place in this environment, the more we can be assured of a successful future dress rehearsal.

Should you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to contact us via either your Business Owner, or directly on our email address Derivative_Info@jse.co.za

Yours sincerely,

User Readiness




